
takes for our products to make the grade and get used. What causes product substitution 
and how do we overcome this? What are our best features and benefits? 
"Vision 2000" - Jake Kerr, chair and CEO of Lignum, Ltd., will use his keen insight, as an 
industry insider, to explain why we should love our careers in the lumber industry. 

Two tours will take place on Thursday afternoon: 

747 Aircraft Maintenance and Quality Control - Everyday a 747 flies it is a life safety 
issue. Find out how they use quality control systems to minimize their risks. 
UBC Research Forest - As our population grows, the demands placed on providing wood 
fiber for societal uses increases. This tour will show you how forestry is changing to meet 
these demands. 

For more information, contact MSRLPC at 406/761-8786. 

In Memory of Charlie Harnden 

"Life is for living, experiencing, loving, laughing, and enjoying. Every day is an 
opportunity to learn, enjoy and experience." Charlie Harnden 

Charlie Harnden, 62, co-founder and president of Alpine Engineered Products, Inc., passed 
away on January 22 in Fort Lauderdale, Fla. He served three terms as president of the 
Truss Plate Institute and was an associate vice president and board member of the Florida 
Lumber & Building Material Dealers Association. Harnden also served on the board of 
directors of the Florida Forestry Association. In 1992, he was named as Automated 
Builders' James R. Price Achievement in Housing award winner. 

In addition to his industry involvement, Harnden, who was a resident of Fort Lauderdale, 
for 32 years, was active in civic affairs. He attended Michigan Technological University and 
graduated from Florida Southern College. He was a past president of Sales & Marketing 
Executives of Fort Lauderdale. He was also a former director of the Fort Lauderdale 
Chamber of Commerce; on the senior advisory board for Junior Achievement; an Honorary 
Trustee of Broward Community College; and a past president of the Executive's Association 
of Fort Lauderdale. 

Memorials may be made to Cardinal Gibbons High School, 4601 Bayview Drive, Fort 
Lauderdale, FL 33308. 

WTCA QC's Big Debut 



BY JAY EDGAR - WTCA DIRECTOR OF SYSTEMS: WTCA's WTCA 
QC Version 3.0 in-plant quality control program made an 
impressive debut at the 1997 BCMC. It was one of the two 
projects highlighted in WTCA's booth, following the theme of 
"Building Your Resources Through Quality and Training." The 
program was showcased through the use of a truss inspection 
contest that resulted in a drawing for prizes of $250, $500 and 

$1,000. 

Thirty-six truss manufacturers who attended BCMC spent approximately 20 minutes each at 
WTCA's booth learning about the QC program and doing a sample inspection on an eight-
foot truss we had manufactured specifically for that purpose. The truss was intentionally 
manufactured with a variety of ANSI/TPI 1-1995 nonconformances. Participants learned 
first-hand about the quality control process and the usefulness of the program. Several 
participants were amazed to learn about WTCA QC's ability to easily quantify the quality of 
a truss, then quickly show a score on the computer screen that showed whether it passed 
the TPI quality standard. 

After doing the inspection, each of these people had their name entered into a drawing for 
three cash prizes. The prizes were awarded as follows: 

--$250: Steve Kennedy, Lumber Specialties, Dyersville, Iowa 
--$500: James Wohlert, Mid-West Building Components $1,000: Michael Balliet, R &S 
Truss, Birmingham Ala. 

WHAT'S NEXT FOR WTCA QC?: WTCA QC will be one of the feature elements of WTCA's 
work in 1998. We will be implementing a procedure for certifying plants in the use of the 
program, which will enable users to employ the proprietary promotional brochure and 
truss ink stamp and brochures made available by WTCA. These materials can be distributed 
to builders' building officials, architects, and engineers promoting your company's 
commitment to manufacturing a high quality truss. 

GET MORE INFORMATION ON WTCA QC: If you would like more information on the 
program, please contact Jay Edgar or Jim Vogt, P.E. at WTCA, at 608/274-4849. We would 
be happy to send you a free packet of information, and discuss use of the program and 
answer any questions you have. 

We are very excited about what is on the horizon for WTCA QC, and look forward to 
sharing this member-only benefit with you to help you build quality and profits into your 
business, which is our primary mission at WTCA. Please give us a call. 

BCMC 1997 Update 


